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Research Analysis 

 

FA 1 to HB 4156 adds new sections 4 through 12. The amendment removes language relating to 

identification documents being provided only to United States citizens, nationals and legal 

permanent resident aliens. The amendment prohibits any applicant or licensee providing an 

individual tax identification number to Service Oklahoma from receiving voter registration 

services and requires Service Oklahoma to weekly transmit to the State Election Board a list of 

identifying information of all applicants or licensees who have provided an individual tax 

identification number. The  State Election Board is to compare identifying information with the 

list of registered voters in each county and notify the secretary of any relevant county election 

board of any matches. The amendment requires persons applicants or licensees providing an 

individual tax identification number to pay an additional $50 when making application or 

renewal for a Class D License. The amendment allows an alien to offer proof of having filed a 

state tax return for the 2024 tax year in order to make application for a driver license. The 

amendment allows an unexpired passport of any country to serve as primary and secondary 

proofs of identity when making application for a driver license. The amendment directs Service 

Oklahoma to identify licenses issued pursuant to an individual tax identification number by 

prominently printing "ITIN Non-citizen" on the license and print a statement that the license 

holder is not a U.S. citizen and is ineligible to vote in any election" on all driver licenses. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The FA1 to HB4156 sets forth provisions for agencies to process identification cards for aliens. 

ServiceOK is directed to design a notation that demarcates these identification cards. Officials 

with ServiceOK are researching potential costs that the agency may incur as a result of updating 

the necessary software to implement this provision. An applicant or licensee that obtains one of 

these licenses shall be required to pay an additional $50, however the number of these 

identification cards that will be issues is not predictable.  

 

The Oklahoma Tax Commission (OTC) is directed to confirm certain information with 

ServiceOK. Officials with the OTC have provided the following information: 

 

In order to administer the provisions of HB4156, the OTC would need access to Social Security 

Numbers to verify tax filing information. This would require a web service that would give 

ServiceOK query capability. The estimated impact to the OTC to develope this system is 

approximately a $60,000 in administrative costs, 1 FTE, and 2 months of development time. 
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Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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